MAY 2019

facebook.com/GCTENA1990 GolfCourseTerrace.Nextdoor.com

Newsletter

Golf Course Terrace Estates Neighborhood Association

MAY 2019

facebook.com/GCTENA1990 GolfCourseTerrace.Nextdoor.com

YARD OF THE MONTH CONTEST!

Do you have a beautiful garden? Is your lawn the showcase of the block? Then you could win the Yard of the Month!



Become a Member of GCTENA!

It's an exciting new year for GCTENA! We are a strong voice, representing nearly 5,000 residents. By joining GCTENA you will lend your voice to others in an effort to hold local government more accountable in regards to our neighborhood. As residents and property owners, we have an investment in our neighborhood that we want to maintain and increase value.

Bring this form with you to the next meeting or mail completed form and your check to: GCTENA - Post Office Box 231576 - Sacramento, CA 95823

Membership Dues: \$10 Individual | \$20 per household per year

Thanks for supporting your Neighborhood Association

lease Print:	
ame	_
ddress	_
none	_
mail	

We will not share your contact information with others.

Neighborhood Meeting

Thursday Evening @ 7pm May 16. 2019

Harkness Elementary School 2147 54th Avenue (at Hogan Drive)

On the Agenda:

- Councilmember Jay Schenirer will provide district updates to include follow up on the homeless shelter issue in South Sacramento.
- Neighborhood safety & concerns
- Q&A Session & Remarks

SAVE THE DATE



loin us for this fun filled family event! Ice Cream, Music, Art, Games!

The GCTENA MISSION

The mission of the Golf Course Terrace Estates Neighborhood Association is to enhance the livability and quality of the area by establishing and maintaining an open line of communication between the neighborhood, government agencies and other neighborhoods.

Our newsletter is published quarterly and delivered by volunteers to the 1700 homes within the Golf Course Terrace Estates Neighborhood bordered by:

NORTH: Executive Airport / 47th Ave. SOUTH: Florin Road WEST: Freeport Boulevard EAST: 24th Street

OFFICERS

Chair Jose Esparza

Vice Chair Kelly Pryor

Treasurer Gloria Lapp

Secretary Tammy Holley

Member-At-Large Pearline Horne

Board Members

Gloria Abernethy Margaret Simpson Jannette Taylor **Bruce Brummett Bob Chainey** Corey Meeks Tim Mendonsa Mary Rogers Robert Solecki

Standing Committees Community Service Neighborhood Concerns Nuisance Abatement / Neighborood Watch



Spring is here and with a new season there comes new beginnings as well as new challenges. To begin with, my election as Board President meant a change in leadership after Dr. Ernie Lehr's many years of service and stalwart dedication.

Now, new ideas come to the fore with GCTENA board members continuing old tasks and taking on new ones such as strengthening our social media presence. Doing so, means that our voice as a community organization can reach even further than before and highlight the issues that concern us. Issues such as safety, security, code enforcement and homelessness.

Though homelessness may not be the issue that affects each one of us, it is an issue that concerns us as we try to understand it and cope with it day to day. One day we see happy, singing children taking part in an annual parade marking the first day of baseball season; the next day we see contrasting and stark images of human despair as homeless people rummaging through garbage or panhandling in our parks. Witnessing these contrasting images makes many of us confused and desperate for answers to some of our community's issues.

As a community-based organization, we try very hard to be your representatives when talking to our city's leaders. Therefore, we ask you as our neighbors and friends to come to engage us on social media and to come to the general meetings.

We may not have all the answers nor the solutions but we can make each other stronger by coming together.

Jose Esparza | Chair, GCTENA

Do You Know The Code?

Parking on Your Lawn

Did you know that vehicles cannot be parked on your grass/lawn or unsurfaced area of your front or side-street yard in residential areas of Sacramento?

Make sure to park all vehicles on paved surfaces. This is another way to ensure our neighborhood is the best it can be!

(Secion 3.9.3.P&5.9.1.G of the Zoning Code)

National Night Out is Aug. 6th!

National Night out is slated to be on August 6, 2019.

For more information and to register an event go to CityOfSacramento.org

Important Contact Info

911 for emergencies when IMMEDIATE Police, Fire or Paramedic assistance is necessary to protect life and/or property.

311 for city service requests.

916.264.5471 for non-emergency police matters.

SIGN UP for emergency alerts at Sacramento-Alert.org

INTERACT with neighbors at Nextdoor.com

VISIT www.CityofSacramento.org for City services. Council information and to sign up for email alerts.

Airport Little League's 61st Opening Day was a Home Run!



On Saturday March 30th, Airport Little League held their 61st annual Opening Day Parade that started at Harkness Elementary School. Golf Course Terrace Estates Neighborhood Association welcomed participants with donuts and other refreshments as they made thier way down Hogan Drive to the diamonds at Airport Little League.

President Henry opened the season with a welcome to all. He also gave a special tribute to community hero Max Mendoza during the ribbon cutting ceremony at the newly named Max Mendoza Field.

Councilmember Jay Schenirer was in attendance for the ribbon cutting ceremony.

Make sure you see a game or two this season!



GCTENA Renewals

RENEWALS Tim Mendonsa

Barbara Davis Tim Elhard Don Regester Ed & Janet Murray Maureen & Jim Finch lacalyn Collins Erin & Jay Gilbert Caru Bowns Janette Taylor Mariann & lessie Lozano lack Ehlers Armstead Jackson Virginia Guadiana Mary Rogers Clayton Hablitz Eva Trebilcock Bill Nicholas Claudia & Paris Rivera Susan & Ron Kellum Edmund Pambid Kevin Frederick **Bob Chaney** Leslie Sabin David Potts Susan & Pina Inong Carol Anderson Tini Lobo & Eugene King Elvia & Rocky Gonzales Robert Solecki Billie & Liz Turning

NEW MEMBERS